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Paul Foley

From: Martha Sullivan [mmsulliv@comcast.net]
Sent: Sunday, April 09, 2017 4:07 PM
To: Paul Foley
Subject: Dispensary

                                                                                                                                            April 9,2017 

 

Hello from Dr. Fisher Road, 

    

      A question... Are we sending mixed messages with this proposal? Maybe being broad-minded is 
synonomous with air-headed. The Plan  to place this  medical marijuana facility in a hidden away, 
wooded area on a dirt road sounds suspicious and clandestine. If we, as a community are openly 
accepting of such a "facility" (and we are), why not locate it in an open, easily accessible, easily 
monitored location?  

     Obviously, the current plan includes significant increase of traffic on a rustic way, historic road 
which allows children going to school as well as joggers,  bicyclists (including the Compass Christian 
Camp), horse-back riders, dog walkers and meanderers to enjoy a safe passage. Residents of the 
area are regularly amused by the lost drivers, including delivery trucks using the road. GPS on the 
Vineyard can be confusing. As I watch elementary school children stepping into the bushes to allow a 
car to pass, I am amused at their savvy. Yet,  we slow down to 20mph passing the High School 
because high-school students don't know how to look both ways before crossing the street. Hmm!  

     Since my husband purchased our property in 1971, there had always been concern about the 
dump plume etc, and water quality. Today we have wonderful well water. How does this fragile area 
get protected from a facility which has waste product and drainage considerations? 

                                                                                                                                       Thank-you for 
your attention, 

                                                                                                                                       

                                                                                                                                       Martha M. 
Sullivan 

                                                                                                                                       53 Dr. Fisher 
Road  (map 21 lot 5) 

                                                                                                                                       West Tisbury 

 


